VIA ELECTRONIC FILING & REGULAR POST

March 15, 2013
Ontario Energy Board        

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor

Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4

Attention:  Ms. Kirsten Walli,

                   Board Secretary__
 

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re:    K2 Wind Ontario Limited Partnership;

          Application for Leave to Construct (the “Application”)

          Board File Number: EB-2012-0458                                                              
As you are aware, the Residents Group has been directed to provide its evidence to the Board by March 18, 2013. As part of our submissions, we plan on providing affidavit evidence of current and former residents of Ashfield-Colborne-Wawanosh. The former residents were affected by the K1 project and, as a result, were forced to relocate out of the province of Ontario.  We take the position that this information is relevant to the submissions that will be made by the Residents Group and should properly be before the Board when it makes its decision on K2 Wind Ontario’s Application for Leave to Construct. As such, we are seeking an extension to the deadline for filing our evidence with the Board.  Please accept this letter as our formal request for an extension.  

To further clarify, on February 19, 2013, the Board issued Procedural Order No.1 which ordered that any evidence that would be relied upon by the Residents Group be filed by March 18, 2013. Given that two of the affiants, whose evidence we feel is relevant to the matter before the Board, reside outside of the province of Ontario, we are requesting an extension to March 25, 2013 to file our evidence.  As well, we received the responses to the interrogatories just yesterday.  The current time frame permits only a very short turnaround for reviewing the responses to the interrogatories and then amending and/or incorporating information from them into our evidence.  We may be required to seek certain evidence to complete our evidence.  Two of the days before the 18th of March are not regular business days and our ability to seek information is therefore further impeded.  
We do not feel that this extension request would unreasonably alter the timetable for the remaining steps in the process. In addition, we do not believe that the extension would prejudice any of the other parties to this matter. 

We appreciate your consideration of our request and look forward to hearing from you.
Respectfully,
(signed) Anita Frayne

On Behalf of the Residents Group
84947 Bluewater Highway

R.R.#3

Goderich, ON

N7A 3X9

Phone 519-529-7711

Email – ninerubies@hurontel.on.ca
Copy to:  Paul Wendelgass

                Helen Newland

                Paula Lukan
